WILLIAMS SETTLEMENT ANNUAL HEARING OF THE PUBLIC
The Williams Settlement requires all boards to hold a hearing each September regarding

sufficiency of instructional materials and to adopt a sufficiency resolution by the eighth week of
the school year, determining that every pupil, including English learners, has sufficient textbooks

and/or instructional materials that are aligned to the content standards in the following subjects
that are consistent with the content and cycles of the curriculum framework adopted by the State

Board of Education: mathematics, science, history-social science, reading/language arts. The
public hearing will be 10 days from posting of this notice which will be on September 8, 2020.

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

San Pasqual Union School’s Governing Board of Trustees Meeting
September 8, 2020 at 5:30 in Trussell Hall
15305 Rockwood Road, Escondido, CA

ATTENTION PARENTS, GUARDIANS,
TEACHERS and STUDENTS

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT
INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS, SCHOOL FACILITIES,
AND TEACHER ASSIGNMENTS

State law requires the following:

1. There should be sufficient textbooks and instructional materials. Each
student, including English learners, must have textbook or instructional
materials, or both, to use in class and to take home.

2. School facilities must be clean, safe, and maintained in good repair.

3. There should be a teacher assigned to each class at the beginning of the
school year. The teacher should have the proper credential and subject
matter training to teach the class, including training to teach English learners
if present.

If you do not think these requirements are being met, you can obtain a Uniform
Complaint Form at San Pasqual Union School District’s main office at
15305 Rockwood Road, Escondido, CA 92027 (760.745.4931).



